
DOJ IS SILENT THAT
ENRIQUE TARRIO IS A
“FRIEND OF STONE”
There’s something curious about the Proud Boys
trial.

Thus far, DOJ has made no mention of the Friends
of Stone thread that Enrique Tarrio was part of,
along with Alex Jones, Owen Shroyer, Ali
Alexander, and Kellye SoRelle, as well as the
rat-fucker himself.

That’s true even though it was mentioned
repeatedly at Stewart Rhodes’ trial. DOJ
submitted some texts Rhodes sent, including one
seeming to ask Stone to get Trump to invoke the
Insurrection Act.

And DOJ used those comms as part of their
graphic showing the ties between all the alleged
co-conspirators.
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I find the silence about Tarrio’s involvement in
the FOS list especially interesting given some
Telegram texts submitted yesterday at trial.

In a thread of Telegram texts showing how the
Proud Boys went from being called out by Donald
Trump to planning for actions in DC, it included
an exchange between Tarrio and Jeremy Bertino
from November 7, showing their response to the
media calling the election for Joe Biden.

Bertino immediately says, “should we roll out to
the state houses?”

“Yes,” Tarrio says.

At the time, Ali Alexander, another participant
on the Friends of Stone list, was working on a
series of events at which mobs intimidated
election workers.
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On the 8th, Bertino informed Tarrio, “we[‘]re
going to Raleigh this afternoon.”

Tarrio instructs, “Make sure…no colors,” meaning
not to wear Proud boy yellow and black.

“Why not?” Bertino asks.

“The campaign asked us to not wear colors to
these events,” says the guy whose relationship
with Donald Trump’s rat-fucker goes back years.

Defense attorneys renewed their fight yesterday,
without success, to prevent prosecutors from
introducing Trump’s Stand Back and Stand By
comment. It’s now officially an exhibit in a
seditious conspiracy case, along with Trump’s
December 19 tweet announcing January 6 that has
been introduced in scores of January 6 cases.

But thus far, DOJ has made no move to mention
Tarrio’s tie with Trump’s rat-fucker. Or to
explain whether the Proud Boys were coordinating
these efforts to intimidate election workers
with Stone’s protégé, Alexander.

 


